
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
Sick:- Mrs Fleming, Melissa Lanigan, Patrick 
Gallagher, Peter Tierney, Michael Malone,   
Kevin Bradley, Patricia Monaghan, Mary    
Nocker, Steven Murphy, Paul Sisk, Mary       
Langan, Niamh Edelsten, John McCarron, Brian 
Malone, Ena and Anne Nicholl, Sean Christie, 
Bill Corr, Kathleen Robertson. 
 
Recently deceased:- Sr Anslem, Catherine 
Hughes, Katherine Callaghan, Jim Kelly,        
Michael McAughey, Maureen Poup, Millie 
McKenna, Isobel Smith, Martin McGraw,        
Michael Dean, Michael Hely, Jackie Tonns,    
Jimmy Devlin, Gemma Corlis 
 
Anniversaries:- Vincent Joseph Deighan, Mary 
Callaghan, Harry and Molly Sinclair, Mary  
Roddan, Dorothy O’Hara, Charles Loughran, 
Bernadette Renehan, James Doherty, Dan and 
Rose Coll, Sarah Gallagher, Grace Brogan,     
Terrance Bell, James Dillon, Peter and Annie 
Hastings, John Gray, Cissia Allison, Kate Martin, 
Mary Carey, Hugh McGowan, Helen Ward,    
Betty Quigley, Ena Crampsey 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Frances Connor, James 
Duffy 
Baptism:- We welcome Fionn Albert Byrne to 
our  community. 

1ST SUNDAY OF LENT 

5TH/6TH MARCH 2022 

HOLY MASS (Services marked in red will be live-streamed) 

Mon - Fri:- 7am (Mondays only during Lent),     

  10am, (Rosary, 10.30am), 1pm 

Saturday:- 10am; 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am (Children’s Liturgy);  

       12 noon & 4pm 

 

FUNERAL MASSES THIS WEEK 

Friday 11th March, 10am - Adelina Di Giacomo, R.I.P. 

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS:- Monday, 7pm 

DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR :- Friday, 3pm 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Sat from 9.30am 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Sat, 9.30-9.55am 

BAPTISMS:- To arrange a baptism please contact the 

Church Office.  

Next baptismal preparation course - 30th March, 7pm 

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tuesdays, Thursdays, Saturdays and 

Sundays after morning Masses. 

 

WELFARE CLINIC:- First Saturday of the month 10-12 Last week’s collection - £1906 

Building Fund (Feb) - £3977 

Thank you for your generosity 
There will be a special collection for 

Ukraine next weekend. 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish through the weekly collection, our     

income relies solely on the donations of our parishioners.           

Contributions can be made in the form of a standing order or online 

donation through our website, using these bank details. 

Sort Code:  83-26-24 

Account No: 00255006 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself! Standing  

order and Gift Aid forms are on our website or at the end of the 

pews in church. Completed forms can be put in any of the boxes at 

the back of the church.*** 

CHURCH ETIQUETTE 

MOBILE PHONES:- We would respectfully 

ask you to make sure your phone is off or in 

silent mode BEFORE entering the church.  

HATS:- Could all gentlemen please remove 

their hats BEFORE entering church as a 

mark of respect. 



BRING FLOWERS OF THE RAREST 

During the penitential season of Lent, there will be 

no   floral displays on the altar. If you would still like 

to contribute to flowers, names will be printed in the 

bulletin and the monies carried over to Easter.        

Envelopes to contribute to the flowers are in the stall. 

ST PATRICK’S DAY DANCE - 18TH MARCH 

Tickets are now on sale in the stall priced £10 for 

adults, £5 for children, this includes a light bite, Irish 

dancing and live music from Atlantic Reel. 

SAFE AND CONSIDERATE USE OF THE CAR PARK 

As we are all aware parking is limited around the church and the car park is well used by those          

attending church and by users of the church hall. Recently there have been a number of occasions 

where legitimate users have been unable to leave due to vehicles being parked without consideration for     

others. As manoeuvrability is tight in the car park we would kindly ask you not to double park or park 

on the hill of the car park. Street parking is available in the vicinity as well as the car park at Rutherglen 

Exchange. 

Fr Mournian has also written to South Lanarkshire Council regarding parking during Mass times . 

Please see response below:- 

‘Thank you for your letter dated 22 February 2022 regarding the Saturday service at 4pm. I can confirm 

that a sympathetic approach is taken to vehicles parking in the vicinity of places of worship during    

services. I have passed the information to the Parking Supervisor who will arrange for the Parking      

Attendants to be made aware of the Service. However, any vehicle parking in such a manner as to cause 

an obstruction will be issued with a penalty charge notice.’ Angela Closs Parking Unit Co-ordinator. 

Should anyone have any further issues with parking, please contact South Lanarkshire Council directly. 

FOOTBALL MEMORIES 

Next meeting:- Tuesday 8th March, 11-12pm in the 

church hall. If you enjoy talking about football the 

way it was, or like seeing some amazing football 

photos, come along and share a few memories.     

Everyone welcome. All groups are dementia friendly.  

HOLY SOLES WALKING GROUP 

Our walk will be in Kelvingrove Park, followed 

by a visit to the Art Galleries. The bus will leave 

after 10am Mass and return at approx 1.30pm 

SVDP BUS SERVICE 

SVDP run a bus service to 12noon Mass on a Sunday. 

If you require this service please contact James 

Maguire on 07973 823 546 to book your place! 

ALTAR SERVERS MEETING 

Please meet in the church on Monday 7th March 

at 6pm for our monthly meeting. It is important 

for all servers to attend. We will be rehearsing 

for the Confirmation with Bishop Toal on    

Tuesday 8th March at 7pm. 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE PEACEFUL PRAYER VIGIL 

What are you going to do for Lent? Will you come 

and pray peacefully outside of the Queen Elizabeth 

University Hospital for one hour each week during 

Lent? This is our seventh year of Vigil, do not be 

a fra id!  For  more  informat ion emai l 

Ogilvie1615@outlook.com  

LENTEN DEVOTIONS 

Monday’s during Lent:-  

7am - Holy Mass 

7pm - Stations of the Cross 

Stations of the Cross will be led by a different 

parish group each week (SVDP, Legion of Mary 

etc) to highlight the active groups in our parish 

and the excellent work they do. We also hope to 

encourage others to join these groups 

Tuesday’s during Lent:-  

6.00-8.30pm - Eucharistic Adoration. 

N.B. Starts on 15th March as the children from St 

Columbkille’s will be confirmed on Tuesday 8th 

March. Please keep them in your prayers. 

300 CLUB - February Draw 

1st Prize (£100) No 185 - M Boyle 

2nd Prize (£50) No 340 - K Kelly 

3rd Prize (£30) No 369 - J McLachlan 

Next draw:- Sunday 27th March 

Members still to pay please phone Rosaleen           

Anderson on 647 2301 or hand in to church. 
HEALING SERVICE:- Tuesday 8th March, Church Hall 

of St John the Evangelist, Barrhead 





 


